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Introduction/Objectives: Surgical procedures cancelled or postponed on the day of surgery 

can lead to decreased operating room (OR) efficiency and increased hospital costs. It is 

estimated that a single case cancellation can result in over $4,000 of revenue loss with 

differences existing across surgical subspecialties. Numerous factors have been cited as 

reasons for cancellation: individual patient decision, lack of preoperative evaluation or 

noncompliance with instructions, medical reasons and OR schedule changes (i.e., emergency 

procedures). Furthermore, and more importantly, same-day case cancellation can lead to 

significant emotional and financial burden on patients and their families leading to poor 

institutional quality metrics such as patient dissatisfaction. Here, we examine a case of a 

procedure cancellation on the morning of surgery for patient safety. 

 

Case Presentation: A 66-year-old male patient scheduled for an elective left total knee 

arthroplasty (TKA) was transported to the peripheral nerve block room prior to his surgery. 

The anesthetic plan included an adductor canal nerve block preoperatively and a spinal 

anesthetic as the primary anesthetic. The patient’s medical history on file included 

hypertension and bilateral knee osteoarthritis. His surgical history included urgent right TKA 

revision approximately three months ago subsequent to removal of infected hardware from 

his primary right TKA. Prior to his current scheduled surgery, he was sent by the orthopedic 

team to have medical “clearance” by his primary physician. The patient’s primary physician 

“cleared” him for surgery noting an unspecified murmur without any other supporting 

information. In the context of a recent uncomplicated surgery and medical “clearance,” he 

was advanced through our preoperative clinic screening the day before surgery.  

 

On the day of surgery, the patient endorsed no cardiac history and denied current chest pain 

or shortness of breath. He described limited exercise capacity due to significant knee pain. 

Assessment of true exercise tolerance was thus limited. Upon undergoing a diligent physical 

exam by the anesthesiology team, the patient was found to have a grade IV/VI harsh systolic 

ejection murmur, concerning for aortic stenosis (AS). After discovering the impressive 

murmur and asking more probing questions of the patient, additional outside medical 

records were solicited less than an hour before the scheduled start time. Those records 

included an echocardiogram one year prior, which revealed severe aortic stenosis in addition 

to a 4.7 cm aneurysmal dilation of the ascending aorta. The records also revealed that the 

patient received cardiac clearance for his prior urgent right TKA to address infection, 

however, he was instructed to return to cardiology postoperatively for further evaluation of 



 

 

his aortic valve and his aneurysmal dilatation. The patient informed us that he had not 

followed up with the cardiology team after his previous surgery. It is important to note that 

the patient’s primary physician is in one system, his cardiologist is in another system and the 

orthopedic and anesthesiology team are in a third system. On the basis of the newly 

obtained information and the physical exam, the decision was made that his elective surgery 

should be postponed until further evaluation of the patient’s aortic valve could take place. 

The patient and his family were very grateful for the decision that was made, and instructions 

were given for follow-up and for rescheduling after further evaluation. 

 

Discussion: The decision by the patient’s anesthesiologists to cancel surgery, even at 

the last minute, was not easy but it was not without significant rationale. In our case, patient 

safety in the perioperative period and long-term postoperative period was of utmost 

importance. The discovery of cardiac abnormalities on the day of surgery was surprising and 

certainly would have impacted the original anesthetic plan and its results.  This case highlights 

the importance of an anesthesiologist as a physician evaluating the medical condition of 

patients, including conducting afocused physical exam and review of existing documentation 

to prevent patient harm. Ideally, this patient’s specific medical issues would have been 

discovered well before the day of surgery allowing for the patient to be more thoroughly 

optimized for his procedure. 

 

Aortic stenosis can lead to increased left ventricular afterload due to outflow obstruction 

created by the stenotic valve. Over time, concentric remodeling of the left ventricle can occur 

leading to diastolic dysfunction and increased myocardial oxygen demand. These changes 

have a negative effect on coronary perfusion pressure (CPP) and predispose AS patients to 

myocardial ischemia. As a result, patients with severe AS become preload dependent. 

Neuraxial anesthetics, such as the spinal anesthetic planned for our patient, have potent 

sympatholytic effects resulting in a rapid decline in preload and systemic vascular resistance 

(afterload) leading to hypotension and decreased coronary perfusion. In the setting of AS, 

this increases the chance for intraoperative myocardial ischemia and infarction.4 

 

Although cardiac arrest is relatively rare with neuraxial anesthesia, the effectiveness of 

cardiopulmonary resuscitation (CPR) is diminished in aortic stenosis patients. CPR is more 

likely to achieve reperfusion when coronary artery perfusion pressure is at least 20 mmHg. 

The combined hemodynamic effects of both neuraxial anesthesia and severe aortic stenosis 

can reduce CPP due to hypotension and increased left ventricular end-diastolic pressure, 

respectively. Thus, in the event our patient experienced intraoperative cardiac arrest, effective 

coronary perfusion during resuscitation would prove challenging.  

 

Although our patient underwent a successful urgent surgery three months prior, in 

the absence of recommended cardiac follow-up to provide updated information on the 



 

 

degree of current aortic stenosis and aneurysmal dilation, the decision was made to delay 

the procedure for a more thorough medical optimization prior to surgery. 

Intraoperative anesthetic goals for AS patients such as maintaining sinus rhythm, appropriate 

preload and afterload, and preserving cardiac contractility could have been achieved, 

however, the undue risk of patient morbidity and potential mortality outweighed the benefit 

of proceeding with the current elective surgery. 

 

A careful physical exam and patient evaluation on the day of surgery prevented this near-

miss scenariofrom resulting in a potential adverse event. This case highlights the need 

for a thorough preoperative examination, medical optimization and review of records 

by an anesthesiologist in order to perform an appropriate risk stratification, in an effort to 

increase the margin of safety for our patients. 

 

Conclusion: Surgical case cancellation can be costly to institutions and pose a large 

opportunity cost to patients and their families. Despite this, patient morbidity and mortality as 

well as overall safety are paramount. Extensive preoperative evaluation, critical chart review, 

and cross-discipline care coordination have the potential to reduce same-day cancellation 

rates. Our case underscores the importance of patient safety in driving the decision of 

whether to proceed with surgery or postpone a case at any stage preoperatively. 

 


